
Ottawa County Board of Commissioners                    8:00 a.m. 

February 12, 2007                                           Regular Session                          

                                                                                                       
 

 
 

The Board of Commissioners met in regular session with Commissioner Harold 

McCullick, Commissioner Kathy M Luthi, Commissioner Ray McGavran, and County 

Clerk Mary Arganbright. 

 

The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Luthi.     

 

The official minutes of February 5, 2007, were read, approved, and signed. 

 

The commissioners examined and confirmed the Annual Township Reports of Concord, 

and Henry Townships. 

 

Vouchers were approved. 

 

Marilyn Heck, County Register of Deeds, talked to the board about getting a new copier.    

Marilyn had a quote from Key Office Equipment without an automatic feeder $3,587.25, 

with an automatic feeder $4,468.56, and a service agreement of $189.85.  The 

commissioners agreed to purchase out of the computer fund for the copier with the 

automatic feeder.  The commissioners signed the agreement. 

 

Commissioner McGavran moved to accept the resignation of Leo Gebhart as Buckeye 

Township Trustee.  Commissioner McCullick seconded.  Motion carried. 

 

At 10:00 a.m. the commissioners opened sealed bids for 150 motor blade quotes.  Those 

present were the Mark Nelson, DC Wholesale, Garry Montre, Welborn Sales.  Welborn 

Sales - $8,640; and DC Wholesale - $8,880.  Commissioner McGavran moved to accept 

the low bid from Welborn Sales for $8,640, subject to audit.  Commissioner McCullick 

seconded.  Motion carried.  John said they are going to have to purchase a motor for the 

chip spreader.  The quote was $2,300.  

 

Ken White, County Sheriff, gave prisoner count of 46.   

               

With no further business before the board, the meeting adjourned at 11:10 a.m.   


